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Last week, I sent out a survey to ask parents about learning and management. I have received 19 
responses to this survey and the results are as follows. 1 parent comment equates to 5.26%.  
 

 Strongly 
Agree 

Agree Neither 
agree or 
disagree 

Disagree Strongly 
Disagree 

 

My child is taught well at this school 47% 32% 11% 11%  
This school meets my child’s particular needs 
 

37% 37% 17% 5% 5% 

I am kept well informed about my child’s progress 
and targets  

21% 32% 26% 21%  

The school provides regular and appropriate 
homework  

22% 50% 11% 17%  

The school is led and managed well  50% 37% 11% 5% 5% 
My school has benefited from being part of 
Warrington Primary Academy Trust  

26% 32% 26% 11% 5% 

Thinking about our learning offer, the homework we 
issue and feedback from children about their 
learning in school do you have any feedback or 
comments to make that would help us improve? 

 
Comments listed below  

 
• 79% agree that their child is taught well at Frodsham Primary Academy. 2 people did not know 

and 2 people disagree. I delivered a curriculum session for parents last half term where I 
shared the whole school curriculum plan with parents and what is being taught each week. If 
you would like to know more about the curriculum that is taught to your child, please attend 
one of the parent coffee mornings where I would be more than happy to discuss this. 
Children’s class books will also be available so that you can see the learning that takes place.  

• 74% agree that the school meets their child’s needs. 3 parents do not know, and 2 parents 
disagree. If you feel there is anything more we can be doing for your child, please come in and 
speak with us.  

• 53% agree they are kept well informed about progress and targets. 26% do not know and 21% 
(4 people) disagree.  We currently send home 2 interim reports and 1 full report. We also hold 
2 parents’ evenings each year to discuss your child at length. From September, we will be 
holding class teacher briefings at the start of each half term to discuss expectations for that 
half term and then an opportunity for you to come in at the end of the term to look at 
children’s learning. I will put this on our agenda to discuss on the next coffee morning.  

• 72% agree we provide regular and appropriate homework. 2 people do not know and 3 
disagree. We sent a survey home at the start of the year to gather the views of parents about 
homework. If you feel homework is not appropriate for your child, please speak to your child’s 
class teacher.  
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• 87% agree the school is led and managed well. 11% do not know and 2 people disagree. Please 

come along to the coffee mornings if you would like to share any ways in which we can 
improve our school.  

• 58% agree the school has benefited from being a part of the Warrington Multi Academy Trust. 
26% do not know and 3 people disagree. The Trust has provided a wealth of support; financial 
investment, environmental improvement, teacher CPD and curriculum support. All of this is 
having a positive impact on pupil outcomes.  
 

Additional comments  
‘More online learning for home. My son loves it.’  
There are a number of online apps that are recommended by class teachers.  
In addition to this, pupils in EYFS and KS1 will be having the Read, Write Inc links sent home on a weekly 
basis from September.  
Y3-6 have Times Tables Rockstars 
Y4-6 have Reading plus- This is being extended to Y3 in September.  
I agree, the online apps have been a big hit this year with children. We have seen rapid improvements 
with timetables and reading fluency with the children who are logging on frequently.  
 
‘More communication via messaging ref achievements, what are they for, for example off the phonics 
programme, dojo points etc as not all the kids will communicate that with parents.’  
Thank you for this comment. As of September, we will be sending parents a ‘secret message’ on a Friday 
afternoon if your child has been chosen for star of the week, dojo champion or headteachers award. 
You will then be invited to join our celebration assembly on a Monday morning.  
 
‘Not on this topic however, a safer playground environment would be advantageous and safer for 
example sponge flooring to limit accidents.’ ‘The playground needs attention for safety concerns’ 
We are constantly looking for ways to improve the play space for our children. You will notice the trim 
trail has been removed due to safety concerns. We have also removed one of the football nets that was 
in disrepair and a new one will be built over the summer. In addition to this, we are having a new fence 
built to separate the playground onto different levels and to try and discourage children from running 
from one level to the next. Unfortunately, flooring such as sponge flooring would cost tens of thousands 
of pounds.  
 
We have trained play leaders who are available to support active play throughout the lunch and break 
time play. If there is anything in particular you are concerned about, please come and see me and I can 
share your feedback with our estates team.  
 
‘Encourage learning instead of inappropriate behaviour.’ 
I absolutely assure you that any form of negative behaviour is not tolerated and is absolutely not 
encouraged. Children’s behaviour for learning in the classroom has improved considerably over the last 
year and this is always commented on a positively by school visitors or inspectors.  
 
‘Very happy, we love this school. Thank you to all of the staff for their hard work. They are all amazing’. 
Thank you. Our staff work hard every day to ensure they provide the best case and education for your 
children.  
 
Thank you to all of the parents who have taken the time to respond to our survey. Please do get in 
touch or book a meeting if you would like to discuss any concerns with any aspect of our school, or 
attend one of the parent coffee mornings.  
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Uniform reminders 
 

In the summer term, pale blue gingham summer dresses may be worn in school 
Here is a reminder of correct school uniform. If parents have any unform that is now too small, we 
would like to start a uniform bank within school. If any items of uniform are too small, please wash 
them and send them into school and I will keep a running record of what we have available should 
there be any families in need.   

 
Item of 
clothing 

School agreed standard 

Shirt White buttoned cotton shirt 

 
Bottoms 

Mid or dark grey (not black) 
Trousers/skirt/shorts/pinafore dress 
Summer Term options: Shorts/light blue checked summer 
dress 

Jumper Navy blue with logo 
V Neck Jumper or cardigan  

Tie Navy and white diagonal striped  
Elasticated 

Shoes 
 

Sensible black flat school shoes or plain black trainers with 
no other colour/logo 

Socks White/grey/black 
Grey tights 

Nursery White polo top and grey or navy-blue joggers/leggings with  
Navy Blue school jumper or cardigan with Logo   

 
PE 

White plain t-shirt 
Navy blue shorts 
Black plimsolls 
Outdoor kit- Plain navy tracksuit bottoms/jumper and 
trainers.  

 
Please note that trainers are permitted under our uniform policy, but these must be 

plain black. PE kits should be in school every Wednesday as all children will have PE on 
this day. Children will be asked to wear one of the spare kits if full kit is not in school.  
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This week in EYFS, following on from learning about doubles in Maths, we have looked at halving numbers to 
10. We had to teach the pesky pirates how to share their treasure, also the animals in the zoo how to share 
their food so that they had the same amount each. We are learning a song about going to the zoo using 
Makaton signs, and will continue to practice until we are ready to show you! In English we have been looking 
at old and modern-day zoos, and having some very thoughtful discussions about if zoos are a good or bad 
thing. The children had lots of interesting points such as 'Zoos are good so they don't get endangered (the 
animals).' and 'Zoos are bad, they can't live in small enclosures.' We decided overall that zoos are a good 
thing if it keeps the endangered animals safe. What do you think? 
Miss Curtis 
This week Snowy Owls have been working hard on their stories, trying to include all the skills they have 
learnt throughout the year. Children have shown great independence over the last few days with this! We 
have had a focus on multiplication in maths and recapping the strategies we have learnt before. We have 
also been thinking about how counting in 2s can help us work out calculations and problems more 
efficiently. We have continued our artwork this week, making our designs using inspiration for Esther 
Mahlangu's artwork, ready to make our very own books. We also continued our work on Charles Macintosh 
this week, making a fact file about him and thinking about why he is significant to us today. In computing we 
have been editing pictures of ourselves to make them even better and even add in some extra design too! 
Keep up the great work Snowy Owls 
Miss Sands  
This week Hawk Owls have been writing their transformation narrative. The children have set their stories at 
abandoned parks, theme park and warehouses. The children have been making sure they include the 
writers' knowledge we have looked at with our model write. In maths, the class have started to look at 
geometry and we have started the unit by recapping shapes and introducing some new vocabulary. Hawk 
Owls have been enjoying our science unit and have been looking at teeth. The children set up an experiment 
to look at the effects of different drinks on your teeth. Earlier in the unit we looked at a balanced diet and 
why this is important and when they were asked to make predictions about what would happen with each 
drink, the children linked it back to healthy diets and were looking to see how much sugar was in each drink! 
We finished the week with continuing with our scratch projects. The children have been making their own 
multiplication games.  

A huge well done to the Year 4 members of Hawk Owls, they completed their multiplication check set by 
the Department of Education and we are really proud of them all for their resilience and determination 

Mrs Price 
Year 5 and 6 have had another busy week and have continued to work hard despite the heat. In English, we 
have been hot seating characters from Hansel and Gretel and building up an insight into each of the 
characters. In Maths, the Year 5 children have been completing their assessments while the Year 6 children 
have continued to work on their key skills, to really prepare them for Year 7! In Geography this week, we 
have worked with Mrs Turner to do our local area study, looking at the volume of traffic in the area. This 
links in to our study of Antartica, to help the children understand one of the biggest impacts of climate 
change. In Music, the children have been building on their drumming skills and have really enjoyed going in 
to the hall for a drum circle. It was fantastic to watch the children swimming on Monday; it is really evident 
that their confidence is improving week on week during their time at the pool. In PSHE, our wellbeing lesson 
focused on different types of relationships and what constitutes a healthy or unhealthy relationship. The 
children had some fantastic ideas about this and really helped each other to explore and solve problems 
about friendship issues. 
Mrs Hayes 
Tawny Owls have been very busy this week. They have continued with their science topic and been able to 
sort different animals into their different habitats. Children have also been exploring our outdoor areas and 
exploring some of the habitats we have on site. Children made me so proud in their Bikeability session. Some 
children learnt to ride a bike for the very first time! Children learnt all about road safety and how to stay 
safe. Miss Pemberton 
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Attendance News  

 
 

 
 

 Stars of the week  
 
 

 Dojo Champions  
 

Nursery: Charlie 
Reception: Suzannah  

Year 1: Jaxon  
Year 2: Aria 

Year 3: Jeff-James 
Year 4: Harley 

Year 5: McKenzie 
Year 6:  John 
RP: Prraveesh 

Nursery: Kinsley 
Reception: Izaac 
Year  1: Nancy 
Year 2:  Zach 
Year 3: Toby 
Year 4:  Kaleesi 
Year 5:  Thomas 
Year 6:  Kasey-Leigh 
RP:  Freddie 

Birthdays this week and last  
Indianna,  Alfie (10) , Roman (6) 
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Events for Summer  
 
Coffee morning every Wednesday 9-10am with Mrs Callaghan for the next 3 weeks. 
These will be bi-weekly from September, and I will rotate the days.  
 

Monday 5th June  School reopens  
Wednesday 7th June  Class Photographs in school.  

Monday 12th June 
 

Y6 transition days to Helsby High School  

Thursday 22nd June  Selection of Y3/4 children- Helsby Sports competition  
Tuesday 27th June  District sports event 6.00-8.00pm  
Friday 30th June  SCHOOL CLOSED- TEACHER INSET DAY  
Tuesday 4th and 

Wednesday 5th July  
Year 6 Helsby High open evening  

Thursday 6th July  School Nurse into school to speak to Y6 children  
Friday 7th July  Year 5/6 Young Enterprise day  
Friday 7th July  Year 3/4 Greek day  
Friday 7th July  Resource Provision trip to the farm 

Monday and Tuesday 
10th and 11th July  

Year 6 Helsby Transition Day s 
Rest of school- 2 day transition into new classes  

Wednesday 12th July  EYFS trip to Chester Zoo  
Thursday 13th July  Whole school Careers day 

Friday 14th July  Year 5/6 Frodsham Hill Walk  
Monday 17th July  End of year reports go home  
Tuesday 18th July  Class drop in session 3.30-4.30 pm  
Wednesday 19th July  Whole school walk to finish our year for active travel with Sam 

from Sustrans  
Thursday 20th July  School closes for summer at 1.15pm  

 
 
 

 
 

Our new Facebook page is now live. Please log on to see more.  
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